



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 15, 2016 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the KVFD Central Station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Scott at 7:04pm.

Present:

Tom Scott, Ed Haas, Chuck Persch, Vicki Florian, Ray Stackhouse, Ray Campbell, Willard Marsh, Ron Cazillo, Brian Gathercole, Jared Dalmas, Barry Edwards, Rhett Lipscomb
Minutes: 

Minutes of the October 18, 2016 meeting were reviewed.
Motion: Motion made by Ed Haas, seconded by Tom Scott to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:
Monthly reports were handed out and emailed to municipalities and board members.
KVFD Officers will be having an end of year meeting.

Engine is up for sale, will be getting estimates on other apparatus for downsizing.

Martins Corner – Status quo, signed extension letter till end of January 2017.

3rd Quarter Profit/Loss was handed out and discussed by Jared Dalmas.

Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of November 2016 was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Tom Scott, seconded by Ray Campbell. - Approved by all.
Parkesburg Borough overpayment – Ray S. will email Wendy again at the Borough.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
Study Update – Reviewed last week by Board of Directors, made miscellaneous changes, there will be a Public meeting on November 28, 2016 at 7:00pm.  There will be an advertisement in the Daily Local for the public meeting on November 16, 2016.  Ray asked to have the board members to have the officers of each municipality to attend the public meeting.
Ray S. met with the fire department on the capitol fund drive, they have a packet ready to send out to corporate sponsors and will meet with private donors December 14, 2016 at 7:00pm.  

Ray S. had asked about Vicki F. getting quotes on review audit for 2016.  Motion: Ray C. made a motion to let Vicki F. use the same firm as the past year for the review audit, seconded by Chuck Persch.  Approved by all. 

2017 Budget – Ray S. asked the municipalities stance on the preliminary budget, Parkesburg Borough had discussion and would do the asked increase of 10% but has not voted on it yet, Highland Township was in for the 10% increase, West Sadsbury Township would like to stay with the CPI of .8% and would do the increase separate.  After discussion these 3 municipalities agreed to stay with the CPI of .8%.  Motion: Motion was made by Chuck Persch to keep the CPI .8% increase, seconded by Ed Haas.  Approved by all.  Ray S. recommended to the district which he believes would be fair to taxpayers for municipalities to discuss that the other fire tax money could be put in capitol building/truck funds.

Sadsbury Township – At their monthly meeting a few items discussed dispatching by GPS, exercise their right to withdraw from district, Township Solicitor said nothing to change for 2017, this was just discussion nothing was approved.

Ray S. stated that there was an article to be in the Daily Local concerning the West Grove FC and Martins Corner FC for failing to pass the audits on their relief association.  He stated that KVFD has cooperated fully with the Attorney General’s Office on this matter since KVFD has taken over Martins Corner in 2014 and has tried to reach out to old members with no success.  They cannot show receipts for $21,000.00 between 2012-2014 and this was before KVFD had taken over.

Wrap Up:
Brian Gathercole stated that he sent out an email to invite everyone to the KVFD Christmas Party in December 12, 2016 6-10pm at Victory Brewing.
Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Chuck Persch, seconded by Ed Haas. Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 8:26pm.
Next Meeting: December 20, 2016
Respectfully Submitted: November 16, 2016 Vicki Florian, Secretary

